
 

              Governing Board Regular Meeting/Study Session of February 16, 2022 
 
 

The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting/study session on Wednesday, February 16, 2022, beginning at 5:00 p.m., followed by 
closed session, and continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Chancellor Resignation 
The Governing Board reviewed and accepted the February 11, 2022, resignation letter of 
Chancellor Bryan Reece, who will be relocating back to Southern California and spending more 
time with family. 
 
Professional Development Presentation 
The Governing Board heard a study session presentation about ongoing professional 
development activities that contribute and cultivate a culture of engagement throughout 4CD. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with Denise Moss to coordinate 
activities related to the Bay Region Summer Cyber Camps and fall/spring cyber 
competitions for local middle, high school and community college students; 

 a new 4CD agreement with Gooseneck Solutions, LLC, to provide negotiating services 
for Public Employees Union, Local 1; and 

 a new Los Medanos College agreement with Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory to 
allow biology courses at the Brentwood Center to utilize EcoFab equipment for the 
purpose of student research projects. 

 
Interim Chancellor Contract Approved 
The Governing Board approved a contract, effective February 16, 2022, for Mojdeh Mehdizadeh 
to serve as the Interim Chancellor for the period of February 16, 2022, through June 30, 2024, 
at a starting annual base salary of $357,714. 
 
Non-Resident Tuition Fees 
Given the impacts of the ongoing pandemic, the Governing Board approved the 
recommendation to maintain the same non-residential tuition fee of $290 per semester unit and 
a $10 capital outlay fee for the 2022-23 fiscal year, commencing with the 2022 summer session. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dr. Judy E. Walters, President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Vice President (Ward 5) • John E. 

Márquez, Secretary (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Andy Li (Ward 4) • Austin Green. Student 

Trustee 
 

 



Black History Month Resolution 
Approval was given by the Governing Board to acknowledge February 2022 as Black History 
Month. Celebrating this year’s theme of “Black health and Wellness,” the resolution supports 
and values events and activities that recognize and honor the contributions of Black people 
within the local and national economy, culture and identity of our democracy. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of retired DVC professor Mark Levine, retired Human 
Resources Operations Manager Sandi McCray, retired Districtwide Director of Financial Aid Tim 
Bonnel, and former DVC computer science professor Tony Russo. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 9, 2022, AT 6:00 P.M. 


